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Staff Report 

 

Address:  Right-of-Way at 12th Ave S. - Vision Zero 

 

Applicant Representatives:  Megan Hoyt and Ching Chan, SDOT 

 

Summary of proposed changes:   

 

Street use – Design: Proposed modifications in the right-of-way associated with the 12th Ave Vision 

Zero project, consisting of construction of the protected bike lane on 12th Ave. S. between S. King 

St. and S. Charles St.; roadway and sidewalk safety modifications; installation of new pedestrian 

lighting; and installation of King Street Greenway wayfinding signs. 

 

See attached plans, renderings and photographs. 

 

 

Background:  

• In June 2019, the Board recommend approval of a Certificate of Approval for temporary 

installation of “paint and post” improvements for bicyclists at the intersection of 12th Ave. S. 

& S. King St. associated with the S. King St. Neighborhood Greenway.   

 

• In February 2019, the Board recommended approval of a Certificate of Approval for 

modifications within the right-of-way, including: a new traffic signal at S. King and Rainier 

Ave.; spot roadway and sidewalk repair; signs and pavement markings, and the installation of 

speed cushions east of I-5. 

 

o As a condition of that approval the Board directed SODT to submit text for translated 

King Street Greenway signage (Chinese, west of I-5, and Vietnamese, east of I-5) to 

staff. That information was provided to staff, along with a slightly revised, streamlined 

sign proposal in July 2020. 

 

 

 

 

(over) 

 



Proposed Motion: 
 

I move that the International Special Review District Board recommend approval of a Certificate of 

Approval for Street Use and Design, as proposed.  

 

The Board directs staff to prepare a written recommendation of approval, based on consideration of 

the application submittal and Board discussion at the August 25, 2020 public meeting, and forward 

this written recommendation to the Department of Neighborhoods Director. 

 

The proposed street use and design meets the following sections of the International Special Review 

District Ordinance and applicable Design Guidelines: 

 

SMC 23.66.334 – Streets and sidewalks 

 

https://library.municode.com/wa/seattle/codes/municipal_code?nodeId=TIT23LAUSCO_SUBTITLE_IIILAUSRE_CH23.66SPREDI_SUBCHAPTER_IIIINSPREDI_23.66.334STSI

